

Glazebury CE Primary School & Nursery

Warrington Road, Glazebury, Warrington, Cheshire. WA3 5LZ



Head Teacher: Mrs K Mowbray BA Hons M.Ed

Telephone: 01925 949404 e-mail:glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk

Fax No 01925 766043 www.glazebury.eschools.co.uk

9th October, 2025.

Dear Parents and Carers,

Building update

We are pleased to inform you that the building work on our school site is now complete. This marks a significant milestone, and we appreciate your patience and support throughout the process.

Regarding site clearance and access restrictions, we are expecting the remaining equipment to be removed from the school site on **Friday morning**. To facilitate this, **no cars other than staff vehicles will be permitted in the car park between 7:30am and 12:00pm**. This is essential to allow the safe retrieval of the cabins and ensure the area is clear for contractors.

We anticipate that all scaffolding will be taken down on **Saturday morning**. However, we have been advised that some scaffolding may remain temporarily, depending on the availability of the scaffolding company. We will keep you updated should there be any delays.

Once the scaffolding is fully removed, we will be installing additional lighting along the alleyway leading to the Key Stage 1 playground. We are mindful of the darker mornings and evenings, and this upgrade will help ensure a safer and more welcoming route for children and families.

Thank you once again for your continued cooperation and understanding.

Kind regards

Mrs K Mowbray

Head Teacher